

MILBORNE ST ANDREW PARISH COUNCIL - MEETING MINUTES



Held on: 21/03/2018 at: 19:30hrs		Location: Milborne St Andrew Village Hall	
Present:		Cllr Joy Robinson (Chairman) Cllr Sue Cherry Cllr Philip Smith Cllr Ron Stevens	
In attendance:		Mr Colin Hampton (Parish Clerk) NDDC Cllr Jane Somper NDDC Cllr Emma Parker 9 members of the public	
118	<u>Apologies</u>	Cllr Sarah Fox (Vice Chairman) Cllr Richard Macnair Cllr Karen Park	
119	<u>Declarations of Interest</u>	None	
120	<u>Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 21st February 2018</u>	RESOLVED that the Minutes of the meeting be confirmed and signed as a correct record.	
121	<u>Matters Arising from the Minutes</u>	<p>Cllr Cherry reported that she had been in contact with the police to request the Speed Recording Van be deployed in the village. She was told it would be put on the list for a visit.</p> <p>The Clerk updated the meeting on his investigation onto the provision of 30mph stickers to put on waste bins of properties the front the A354 and Milton Rd. Charlton Marshall Parish Council have offered to supply the council with 100 for a nominal fee. It was agreed to go ahead with this idea.</p> <p>Cllr Cherry reported that she had tried speaking to the planning office twice regarding the development site at Fox View, but had received no response to her phone messages. Cllr Somper advised her to email them.</p>	
122	<u>County & District Councillor's Reports</u>	Cllr Somper read a joint report, a copy of which appears as Appendix A of the Minute Book.	
123	<u>Parish Councillors' and Representatives' Reports</u>	<p>Cllr Cherry read from her report of the Integrated Transport Review, a copy of which appears as Appendix B of the Minute Book, which she attended on behalf of the council.</p> <p>Cllr Stevens and the Clerk reported on a planning seminar they attended which was run by the planning department of the Dorset Councils Partnership. An interesting discussion ensued on the roles of the Planning Officer, Planning Committee and Head of Planning and the need to strike a balance between the demands of local democracy and the restrictions imposed by planning laws.</p>	



124	<p><u>Correspondence</u></p> <p>The Correspondence report, a copy of which appears as Appendix C of the Minute Book, was reviewed.</p> <p>The email from the Clerk to Milton Abbas PC was considered and it was agreed to pursue the idea of sharing a mobile SID with them further. Therefore, Cllr Cherry and the Clerk will attend a meeting with MA and Highways 19th April.</p> <p>Cllr Smith raised concerns regarding the new GDPR regulations and suggested the council should investigate the possibility of getting professional advice on implementing the requirements of GDPR. The Clerk responded that he was seeking advice from DAPTC and NALC who are keeping a close watch on the implications of GDPR for local councils and NALC have made a toolkit available for councils which he has obtained. At the moment it is not clear if the Clerk can be the Data Protection Officer but, in the meantime, he will work through the toolkit and advise the PC accordingly.</p> <p>The notification from NDDC of the decision to in future impose a recharge of election costs to Town & Parish Councils was also discussed at length. Unfortunately, the information provided so far is insufficiently detailed to give a clear indication of how much this will cost MSA should a by-election be held.</p>
125	<p><u>Planning Applications</u></p> <p>2/2018/0199/FUL – erect a block retaining wall to prevent land subsistence (retrospective) at Honeysuckle Cottage, Blandford Hill, MSA.</p> <p>The Parish Council had no comments to make on this application.</p>
126	<p><u>Flood Wardens</u></p> <p>A proposal to purchase 2 x Hi-Viz waterproof jackets for the two new Flood Wardens was discussed.</p> <p>RESOLVED by a majority vote of 3 to 1 that jackets to the total value of approximately £70 should be purchased.</p>
127	<p><u>Annual Parish Meeting</u></p> <p>The Chairman asked members of the public present if they had any topics they wished to see included on the agenda for the Annual Parish Meeting 18th April 2018. Ideas put forward are: -</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. Community speed Watch. b. Location for storing flood defence sand and bags. c. Village litter pick.
128	<p><u>Cheque Schedule</u></p> <p>The Cheque Schedule for March was circulated, a copy of which appears as Appendix D of the Minute Book.</p> <p>RESOLVED that the Cheque Schedule for March totalling £265.68 be approved and the cheques signed.</p>

MILBORNE ST ANDREW PARISH COUNCIL - MEETING MINUTES



	<p>The meeting closed at 20:45 hrs.</p> <p>Signed:</p> <p>Signed on original</p> <p>Cllr Joy Robinson</p> <p>Chairman of the Council</p> <p style="text-align: right;">Dated: 18th April 2018</p>	
--	---	--

	<i>PUBLIC PARTICIPATION NOTES</i>	<i>Action</i>